
Antelope Elementary School Community Council Meeting 
January 12, 2017 – 4:00pm 

Antelope Elementary School Library 
 

  
Council: Bernardo Villar, Jamie Nash, Cassidy Mellor, Stephanie Prestwich, Jen Zeigler, Liz Hansen 
Excused: Lori Burnett 
Visitors: 
 
 
Welcome: Cassidy Mellor 
 
Approval of Nov Minutes: Unanimous 
 
Check in on current spending: 
 Current Year Budget:            $51,602.00 
 Previous Year Carry over:    $  6,788.56 
 Total Current Year Budget: $58,390.56 
 
 Expenditures to date:    $19,961.34 
 Encumbered Expenditures:   $38,602.56 
  
 Total Remaining at end of year: $-173.34 
 
This deficit will be fixed by adjusting tutor schedules and reviewing items approved and 
purchased with Land Trust money.  
 
Projected funds for 2017-18:  
That number will be made available at the SIP Planning meeting in April. 
 
 
SIP and differentiated instruction (add in science): 
The discussion centered around adding a science factor to the SIP for next year Mr. Villar is going 
to check with another school to see if we can borrow their Science Standards booklets for the 
remainder of this year. There are new standards coming out next year that will roll out to the 4th 
grade students and then be tracked as those students move up through the next grades.  
 
It was agreed to add a science goal on the SIP, for next year. We will be adopting the new 
curriculum for next year and expanding on focus to our science curriculum and terminology next 
year.  By putting the goal into the SIP plan it holds us accountable to make sure we are offering 
help and support to the teachers in implementing these items to reach the SIP goal.   
 
The new booklets could be paid for ($2,600 - $3,600) out of the Title 1 funds or the Text Book line 
items from the school budget.  
 



Other Topics:  
Painted crosswalk in the new parking lot has been requested. We are just waiting for the district 
to approve the work. There was a new railing put in today. 
 
When the Huntsman Award comes through to the school, as a community council we should 
support teachers being nominated and help get reference letters from students and parents. 
 
If there are any projects or help needed the LDS church just put up a new volunteer website 
called justserve.org, so if there are projects that teachers or the school needs, we could utilize this 
resource for getting volunteers to come in and complete the work.  
 
Future Agenda Items: 
 
Future Meetings:  2/9, 3/9, 4/13, 5/11 


